
 

ISM/TEM/parking letter Jan 22 

 
14th January 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Since returning to school in January, I have received a number of complaints from local 
residents and members of the public regarding parking issues in the surrounding area 
around our school. 
 
A number of text messages have been sent to parents/carers asking them to be considerate 
of our neighbours and local businesses when dropping off and collecting pupils, but 
unfortunately complaints have increased considerably over the last two weeks. 
 
Please be considerate of our neighbours and local businesses.  Due to the limited 
number of parking spaces on school site and in order to protect the safety of our 
pupils, unfortunately we are unable to allow parking on site. 
 
Please do not:- 

• Park on the The Grange Medical Centre carpark 

• Park on the private carpark opposite Etone College  

• Park across private residents’ driveways 

• Park on the pavement on Leicester Road – this blocks the view from the 

entrance/exit and is dangerous for pedestrians 

• Sit outside private homes with engines running for long periods of time 

• Park on grass verges outside private homes as this is causing considerable damage 

in the current weather conditions 

The Police and local Parking Enforcement Team are aware of the situation and will be 
patrolling the area. 
 
Thanking you in advance for your co-operation. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Mr I Smith 
Heateacher 
 
 
 


